
February 3, 2025
The Board of Supervisors met as 
Drainage District Trustees. To view 
the minutes from the drainage 
meeting, see the Drainage District 
minutes on the County website.
Chairman Rasmussen called the 
regular meeting of the Wright Coun-
ty Board of Supervisors to order at 
9:03 a.m. Members present were 
Rasmussen, Kluss, Bosch, Loux 
and Ellis.
Motion by Kluss and seconded by 
Loux to approve the tentative agen-
da. Motion carries.
Minutes of the previous regular 
meeting of January 27, 2025 were 
read and approved.
Motion by Ellis and seconded by 
Kluss to approve claims for pay-
ment with a correction to the ven-
dor on claim number 38005. Motion 
carries.
In open forum for public input, Ju-
lie Glade asked the board for an 
update on their discussion with the 
Planning and Zoning Director. Jere-
my Abbas, P&Z Director stated that 
there is a draft ordinance that all the 
counties have. The board would like 
to review the draft ordinance and 
then decide whether or not to enact 
the ordinance.
Motion by Kluss and seconded by 
Ellis to receive the semiannual re-
port from the Wright County Trea-
surer. Motion carries.
Jeremy Abbas, Assistant to the 
Wright County Engineer, gave an 
update on the current bridge con-
struction and Secondary Roads 
department.
The Board gave updates about 
meetings they had attended. Three 
Supervisors attended the Statewide 
Supervisor meeting in Des Moines. 
Dean Kluss will be hosting the IDDA 
meeting this week.
Sandy McGrath, Wright County 
Public Health Administrator, gave 
an update on Influenza A, stating 
that they are seeing a rise in Influ-
enza A. She continued to say that 
flu shots are available at Public 
Health.
Motion by Kluss and seconded by 
Bosch to adjourn the meeting. Mo-
tion carries.
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